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Softball 
Dauphin Athletic Association

January 4, 2018 Minutes
Township Building Meeting Room

Attendance:   Adam Shickley, Becky Hannon, Bill Freeland, Denny Wonsick, Eugenia Carmichael, Jessica Paul, Mark Wolfe, Mike Bertsch, Ryan Fisher, Steve Ludwig, Terry Barkley, Zach Robinson

Welcome – Jason  
· Thanks for coming, introduction of new members, Steve Ludwig, Treasurer; Eugenia Carmichael, Secretary; and Michael Bertsch Member at Large.  
Reading and Acceptance of Prior Minutes – Eugenia
  Approved,      Zack motioned, Mark 2nd
Treasurer Report – Jessica
· We still owe Baseball $235.85 for part of the Valley Ag bill.  Jessica will take care of this to just pay this to close out.
· Profit of $8,278.65 TY,  approx. $3,800 of this will be used for Sheets field
Committee Reports:
· Registrar – Adam Shickley  
·  Discussed spring registration plan.

· Open up on line registration Jan 8 and then have one in-person registration @ Dauphin Pizza on 1/27.

· Moved registration and league management to Blue Sombrero’s Team HQ website as part of DICK’S sponsorship.  Can now processes credit card payments

· This now forces us to do away with the family cap between baseball and softball

· Agreed to keep the same standard registration fees as last year expect for combined family cap as mentioned above.  Becky Hannon 1st, Ryan Fisher 2nd

· Perry County League Representative – Mark Wolfe

· Discussed PCL tournaments we could host on our fields this Spring – May 5th & 6th only option, likely be 8u tournament. 
· Park Authority (PA) leased the fields to a local travel team for their tournament on Mother’s Day weekend so we cannot host a tournament that weekend.  This likely prevents Dauphin from hosting the 10u tournament. Some members questioned how this could have happened without our permission per our rental agreement with the PA?  Jason mentioned he would look into it but doesn’t believe the DAA signed a rental agreement with the PA yet for 2018.
· May 19th is May Fair - concern about support for concessions and field prep to host that weekend

· We could possibly host a 10U playoff June 9th and 10th
· Mark Wolfe & Adam Shickley will attend next meeting on 1/21 @ 5pm.  In addition to the above, will also address our concerns about having tournaments as late as June 16th/17th weekend - kids are already taking summer vacations.
· East Shore League Representative – Denny Wonsick
· Concerned if we will even have a team in this league this coming year?
· Denny Wonsick and Jason Kieffer to attend the meeting 1/21 at 7:00 PM.  Will explore for 12U and up if it is the kid’s best interest to play there for middle/high school reasons.  Due to their pitching rules however we do not participate at the younger ages
· DAA Representat
ive – Jason Kieffer
· Gym usage – Jason will fill out the application for use.  Planning on 4 days per week. 2 days for Baseball and two days for softball. Cost is $50   

· Baseball Representative –Chris Barnes (not at meeting)

· Jason & Chris spoke about banners and sponsors
· Equipment Coordinator – Mike Bertsch   
· Nothing to report
· Jason has new home plate for Sheets Field
· Ryan Fisher to donate Mason’s catcher gear

· Field Coordinator –  Jennifer Scharff (not present)
· Need new field coordinator for Softball and Baseball.  Mike Young has stepped down.
· Concession Stand Coordinator – (OPEN)
· Nothing to report.

· Uniform Coordinator – Laura Updegrave  
Nothing to report
· Fundraising coordinator – Jason Kieffer 
· Raffle tickets will be sold again this year
· Looking into a gun raffle for next year
· Website:  Josh Hagopian 
· Not present
· Sponsor Coordinator – (OPEN)  
· We need to start approaching Corporations about donations as this is the time they are setting their budgets for next year.   Jason will start this, but is looking for someone to take over this committee
· Discussed “Angel” sponsors for this year for families needing financial assistance for their kids to play
· Pictures – Amy Kieffer 
· Not here.
Old Business:
· Items to keep on discussion list for the Spring:
· Pants,  parent option to purchase and keep them.  $15.00 charge for additional pant purchase
· Registration and collection of money – if unpaid child cannot be on the field due to insurance reasons and will not be assigned to a team until paid
· Concession stand – $75.00 fee to be charged at sign up.  If parent works two 2-hour shifts (field maintenance, concession stand etc.) they will get their $75.00 back.
· Discussed hiring someone to take care of field and set up before games
· PCL changes
· Hit by Pitch rule – Mark will bring up at meeting to avoid awarding a base when the pitch only trickles across the batter’s feet etc.
· Mark Wolfe will draft new Steal Language to clarify the rule and present it at the next PCL mtg
· Winter Gym Use – Addressed above in DAA Rep section
· Resurfacing Sheetz field

· Jason signed the quote to start the work.  

· $1,538 for the labor, DSA will purchase the Diamond Tex ourselves. Total cost approx. $3,800.  Work to begin in Spring 2018
· Will do this one field, re-asses our funds to see if we want to do Junior field next.

· Clinics – there is one at Messiah College for pitching and hitting Sundays over the next 4 weeks.
New Business:

· Jason will schedule a meeting for February
· Need to know when indoor practice starts
· Vote on coaches 2/1 – possibly push meeting to 2/8

· Becky Hannon asked for a list of coaches prior to the vote

· Genia Carmichael asked for coaching background on the coaches

Meeting adjourned,        Ryan Fish motioned, Terry Barkely 2nd

